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Development Services
From Concept to Construction

APPEAL SUMMARY

Status: Decision Rendered

Appeal ID: 20770 Project Address: 11040 N Lombard St

Hearing Date: 8/21/19 Appellant Name: Ethan Moser

Case No.: B-006 Appellant Phone: 503-643-8595

Appeal Type: Building Plans Examiner/Inspector: Jeff Duquette

Project Type: commercial Stories: 1 Occupancy: S-1 Construction Type: V-B 

Building/Business Name: Fire Sprinklers: No 

Appeal Involves: Erection of a new structure LUR or Permit Application No.: 19-167838-CO 

Plan Submitted Option: mail    [File 1] Proposed use: Product Staging Area

APPEAL INFORMATION SHEET

Appeal item 1

Code Section 1809

Requires Foundations

Proposed Design The proposed design is to use shipping containers to act as the foundation for a canopy structure. 
The canopy structure meets the requirements of section 3105. The shipping containers have been 
designed for the requirements of 1808.2 to 1808.7 as applicable. The shipping containers also 
meet the requirements of the city of Portland document "Special Construction - IBC/3/#1 & 
IRC/1/#2" although they will be used in a different condition as described in the document due to 
the canopy structure. However this document clearly provides precedence that the City of Portland 
allows for shipping containers to be used as a structure without concrete foundations (Ill.A).

Reason for alternative The reason for the alternate is cost and conservation. The shipping containers are existing and will 
save the energy required to create a new concrete foundation. In addition, the manufacturing 
process of concrete is a large greenhouse gas emitter, therefore removing the requirement to 
have a concrete foundation will reduce carbon footprint of this structure. Structural capacity, life 
safety and fire protection will not be effected by the alternate and will meet the code requirements.

APPEAL DECISION

Omission of permanent foundation for shipping container shelter: Granted provided structural 
attachment of the ecology blocks is verified at time of permit plan review and provided signage is posted 
in each shipping container "Do Not Remove Ecology Blocks". 
Appellant may contact John Butler (503 823-7339) with questions.
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The Administrative Appeal Board finds with the conditions noted, that the information submitted by the appellant 
demonstrates that the approved modifications or alternate methods are consistent with the intent of the code; do 
not lessen health, safety, accessibility, life, fire safety or structural requirements; and that special conditions 
unique to this project make strict application of those code sections impractical.

Pursuant to City Code Chapter 24.10, you may appeal this decision to the Building Code Board of Appeal within 
90 calendar days of the date this decision is published. For information on the appeals process, go to 
www.portlandoregon.gov/bds/appealsinfo, call (503) 823-7300 or come in to the Development Services Center.
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